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Our Vision
A Community Where Our Spiritual Life And True Self Can Be Realized

Our Mission
To Live A Life Of Joy In The Nembutsu And Share The Dharma With Others
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FUTURE DATES TO REMEMBER

November 4: Negotiating Multiethnicity, JSC
November 6: DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo service
November 11: Friday Funday

November 13: DFS; Interfaith Panel

November 20: Ho-onko service,
Guest Speaker: Rev. Patricia Usuki

December 4. DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo
December 11: Bodhi Day service

December 18: Temple Clean-up; No service
December 25: No service

December 31: Joya-e (End of the Year) service

November 2016 Dharma School Schedule

Sun, Nov. 6 - Dharma School Field Trip to Berkeley Art
Museum (BAM/PFA). See the Dharma School
page for more info.

Sun, Nov. 13 - Regular DS classes, taiko with high school class
Sun, Nov. 20 - Ho-onko; regular DS classes
Sun, Nov. 27 - School-wide activity (Bodhi Day rehearsal)

Padma Staff: Rev. Shibata, Gene Chin, Pauline Fong, Susan & Al Gabriel, Lucy Hamai, Norman Hirose, Ellen
Jorgensen, Keiko Kawakami, Emi Matsunaga, Yuki Otake, Mae Takeda, Scott Takeda, Edythe
Vassall, and Yae Yedlosky




“Women'’s tears are beautiful. Divorced from the cold objective world, they are
drops from the limitless fountain of love.”1

Since [ wrote my last message, it seems as if this month has gone by in a flash. Many
temple related events occurred while I too, have been trying to find a balance
between those responsibilities and my self-care. With my previous experiences in
the mental health field, I cannot stress enough how we all must tend to our own
personal self-care however, [ know that it is easier said than done.

While looking back on the last few weeks and even the past few days, there was a
common theme...I cried. During these moments of my falling tears I wondered what
was happening to me. I found myself thinking, “Candice, you're a highly emotional
person,” as if that was a fault in my character. Because of my tearful reactions, I
wondered if [ had been overlooking my self-care.

Various moments and events made me shed tears this month. I could be watching
YouTube videos of people being reunited with their long lost pets and my eyes
would well up with tears. As I reflected on and spoke about how much I appreciated
my Stockton Buddhist Temple family and my Berkeley Buddhist Temple family at
our Eitaikyo service, | was unexpectedly chocked up with emotion. And due to the
loss of a relative in my family, I cried at the news that she had passed due to a battle
with cancer at an age that was far too young.

[ had to remind myself that it was okay to cry and it was not a fault in my emotional
and sensitive character. I think that I also found comfort in viewing my tears and
emotions through Rev. Matsumoto’s Triple ‘A’ Life of awareness, authenticity, and
appreciation. Through this wonderful tenet of Rev. Matsumoto’s teachings, I was
reminded that [ was going to be okay.

[ am becoming more aware of the causes and conditions of my life that have allowed
me to be where [ am today and feel fortunate to have the encounters with countess
people through my work in the ministry. [ am reassured that my tears and emotions
are a distinct part of my unique and authentic self. Knowing that the Dharma guides
me, while causes and conditions of my life shape the woman that I am, reassure me
that [ am okay just as [ am. Also, acknowledging that Amida Buddha’'s wisdom and
compassion always surrounds me even when my tears are falling has created a deep
appreciation for all of the events and feelings that [ experience, which may not
always be pleasant and happy. Due to my Triple ‘A’ Life and from Lady Takeko
Kujo’s words from her poem above, | am comforted knowing that my tears are
beautiful and come from a fountain of love.

In Gassho,
Rev. Candice Shibata

1 Takeko Kujo, Muyuge: Flower Without Sorrow (Los Angeles: The Nembutsu Press, 1985), 21.



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Impermanence surrounds us and affects us every day. Currently, my wife is in Japan visiting with an
infirmed aged relative, my older daughter left home to go to college, and my younger daughter, well...

The standard progression for high school, in my mind, was that my daughters would play volleyball in the
Fall, basketball in the Winter, and swim in the Spring. As volleyball season progressed, | looked to the
future and began asking my younger daughter, “So when are tryouts for basketball?” She would usually
avoid answering the question or say quietly, “soon.” At times she would ask about not doing basketball to
which I responded with the question, “why not?” Regardless of her answer though, | would say, “why
don’t you just try it?” expecting full well that she would follow the standard progression. With the
basketball season approaching and tryouts about to begin though, she came to me and my wife to state
that she would not be trying out! Imagine the shock and horror that ran through me as, after a glorious 9
year career in Sangha basketball, | realized she will be retiring! When I finally came to (which took some
time as | had to come to grips with the fact that she would be following a different path-one that | had not
planned for), she explained that High School basketball is a very different world from the familiar one
she had experienced and this decision had been wearing on her for some time. | realize that | had been
giving her a hard time all because | was not willing to accept that a different path could exist, that she
would not be following the standard progression. Or is it that | did not know the true definition of the
“standard progression,” that the standard is progression towards something new?

We have some impermanence at the temple as well. Sara Jotoku, after many years of service, is stepping
down as co-chair of the Satsuki Bazaar. We need a member to step forth to fill this most important role.
We have a slate of candidates who have agreed to participate as members of our board. We thank them
for the work they have already accomplished and for the work they will perform in the future. Look for
ballots in your November mail. In addition, look for changes in our executive committee in 2017.

We look forward to seeing everyone soon!

In Gassho,

Takashi Nikaidoh
BBT President 2016



BBT Revives Tradition -- Temple Picnic

The BBT revived a longstanding tradition on Sunday, Oct. 9 -- the annual temple picnic -- and drew a
crowd of nearly 100 people for the fun event.

This year's picnic was held at Crab Cove in Alameda, and
featured games, races, as well as bingo with prizes. There was a
delicious variety of food -- ranging from grilled hot dogs and
hamburgers (and portobello mushrooms) to sushi, salads,
desserts and fruits.

A total of 73 adults and 23
children enjoyed a warm,
sunny, beautiful day by the
Alameda beach.

"The temple picnic was a wonderful day filled with food and fun. It was
also an opportunity for our Sangha to come together at a beautiful
location to be thankful for the countless conditions of our lives that
allowed us experience that day with each other," Rev. Candice Shibata
said.

Thank you to the many volunteers including: Gary Oda, who reserved the picnic site; Bradley Menda,
who organized the games; George Yin and Dean Kaneshiro, who helped barbecue; Lena Yin and Mike
Nagamoto, the picnic coordinators; Denise Kaneshiro, who helped with purchasing picnic foods; Don
and Joanie Hamasaki and Stacey Uyeda, who helped wash dishes; and Kiyoshi and Emiko Katsumoto,
who brought the tent.

Photos courtesy of
Jon Kawamoto and Stacy Uyeda



BBT Picnic 2016

Photos courtesy of Naomi Furuya

Toban

Coordinators
Lena Yin & Pat Takeda

Friday Funday! ﬁm FOIJ Q@]ﬁOfJg

We welcome all senior members to join us for a Friday
afternoon filled with food and fun! Please join us on
Friday, November 11th for lunch at 11:00am followed by
BINGO in the Social Hall.

We will be celebrating our senior members, however, all
ages are welcome to attend. We would like to encourage
those attending to kindly offer transportation to a senior
member if needed.

This is a free event hosted by
the temple’s Community
Outreach Program. Please
contact Bradley at
bmenda@mac.com or call the
temple office at 510-841-1356
for more information about
this event.

November Toban

Chairperson
Emi Nakao
Cochairs
Emi Matsunaga
Lorene Nakagiri
Karen Sugiyama

Toban
Pauline Fong
George & Emi Matsunaga
Andy & Lisa Mayeda
Catherine Nagareda
Lorene Nakagiri
Aki & Emi Nakao
Karen Sugiyama
Craig & Helen Tagawa
Stan & Kathy Meyer Tamaki
Yasuyo Wolfe
Duane Yamasaki
Kusuo Inadomi*
Fumi Mayeda*
Yoshiko Morishita*
Joanna Sakai*
Abe & Terry Watamura*
Sachi Yamasaki*
Yae Yedlosky*

December Toban

Chairperson
Mimi Kagehiro
Cochairs
Denise Lapidus
Susan Kajiwara

Toban
Grant & Rosalyn Tonai Din
Janey Egawa
Sady & Amy Hayashida
Alan & Ashi Hirahara
Dina Honda
Jeff & Mashi Johnston
Ron & Mimi Kagehiro
Susan Kajiwara
Denise Lapidus
Nikki Lethridge
Pam Matsuoka
John Oshima
Yo Hiraoka*
Shigeo Hoki*
Molly Momii*
Masayo Oda*
Shizuye Yamasaki*
Liane Yasumoto*

* Denotes disabled and/or elderly
Toban duties optional




“ARN TAIKO

Taught by Cal Raijin Taiko Sundays after Service

BBT Social Hall October Dates
Sep to Dec Oct2  Drills and Song
Oct 16 Open Practice

12:30p to 1:30p Oct 23 Drills and Song
Classes are $10 per session Oct 30 Open Practice

November Dates December Dates
Nov 6  Drills and Song Dec4  Drills and Song
Nov 13 Open Practice Dec 11 Last Class/Recital

Nov 20 Drills and Song
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Benefitin E the Alameda County
Food Ban
October to November

BMENDA@MAC.COM




BBT’S Bazaar Annual Gift Committee (BAGC)

This year in an effort to support the community at large, the Berkeley Buddhist Temple donated a portion of the proceeds from
the Satsuki Bazaar to a non-profit organization. The 2016 recipient for the Berkeley Buddhist Temple Bazaar Annual Gift is
Maya’s Music Therapy Fund. The non-profit organization fund fosters creativity, a sense of accomplishment and fulfillment
for individuals with a wide range of developmental disabilities. Music therapy touches these individuals in a vey special way,
it serves as the ‘bridge’ that allows them to emerge from their ‘own world” and interact with the outside world and community
around them.

The Bazaar Annual Gift Committee (BAGC) was formed to help designate each year’s recipient. We would very
much appreciate hearing from you regarding a deserving non-profit organization. To qualify, the non-profit should
preferably serve the Berkeley area. Please help us by submitting the name of a potential recipient that you feel
deserves consideration. Fill out the form below and return to Yuki Otake, 2121 Channing Way, Berkeley, CA
94704 or e-mail info@berkeleysangha.org.

Deadline for submissions is December 4, 2016.
Please note that all nominations are subject to approval by the Berkeley Buddhist Temple Board of Directors.
Thank you for your assistance.

Bag committee:
Mimi Kagehiro
Pat Hoshi Nagamoto
Wayne Sugihara
Jr. YBA
Yuki Otake

PAST RECIPIENTS:
2016 Maya’s Music therapy Fund
2015 Asian American Donor Program
2014 Women’s Daytime Drop — In Center (WDDC)
2013 Friend’s of Disabled Children, Inc.
2012  Alzheimer’s Services of the East Bay (ASEB)
2011 Berkeley Food and Housing
2010 J-Sei
2009 Niroga Institute, George Mark Children’s House
2008  Asian Neibhborhood Design, East Bay Asian Youth Center
2007  North Berkeley Nikkei Senior Center, YEAH (Youth Emergency Assistance Hostel)
2006  Jodo Shinshu Center
2005 Sakura Kai, Westcoast Children’s Center
2004  Japanese American Services of the East Bay (JASEB), Crisis Support Services of Alameda
2003  Asian Pacific Islander Legal Outreach, Buddhist Peace Fellowship (Prison Chaplainry)
2002 The Women’s Refuge, Asian Community Mental Health Services (ACMHS)
2001  Spanish Speaking Citizen’s Foundation, North County Women’s Center



Guidelines for Bazaar Annual Gift (BAG)

1) Gift recipient must be a non-profit organization.

2) Preferably, the gift recipient will serve the Berkeley area.

3) Temple members and Jr. YBA will be asked to submit names of potential recipients.

4) Committee members will review all potential recipients and select recipients based on merit.

5) BAG Committee will recommend the recipients and the amount of the donations, but recommendations
will be subject to temple board approval.

We would like to know the following information:

1) Name of the non-profit organization:

2) What they do/whom they serve:

3) Organization address:

4) Organization phone number or e-mail address:

5) Why you would like to see them receive our donation:

6) Your name Phone number




ﬁ)@% Berkeley Buddhist Temple presents:
[

Negotiating Multiethnicity and
Cultural Identity in the Nikkei Community
Friday, November 4, 2016 — 7:30 pm

Open to the Public

Guest Speaker

Stephen Murphy-Shigematsu
Psychologist, Educator, & Author

Dr. Murphy-Shigematsu studied psychology at
Harvard University, was professor at The
University of Tokyo and currently at Stanford
University.

His life and work in Japan and America
integrates Eastern and Western ways of
knowing and being. He is an internationally
recognized author, speaker, and storyteller of
multicultural, identities, diversity, and
mindfulness. His books include: When Half is
Whole; Multicultural Encounters;
Transcultural Japan and in Japanese:
Amerasian Children and the recently
published, Stanford University Mindfulness
Classroom.

Who: All persons interested in the changing
Nikkei community and how multiethnic
individuals and families are connecting to a
Japanese and global cultural identity.

What: The program is held in conjunction with
the Nikkei Heritage Programs Conference, a one-
day forum to bring together and share strategies
for Japanese American cultural programs.

Where:

Jodo Shinshu Center
2140 Durant Ave.
Berkeley, CA 94704

Cost: Free. Donations accepted.

Questions/RSVP:
Email NikkeiHeritage2016@gmail.com

Conference information:

The Nikkei Heritage Programs Conference will
be held on November 5. Participants will
delve into tactics and strategies for keeping
Nikkei summer schools vital and relevant.
Interested? Email
NikkeiHeritage2016@gmail.com.

Funding is provided by Berkeley JACL
Endowment Fund, with support by Daruma no
Gakko, J-Sei, and Berkeley Buddhist Temple.




Berkeley Buddhist Temple expresses condolences and deep sympathy

To the Family of Mr. Robert Kaneko
Shaku Kan Do
February 16, 1938 - September 18, 2016

Namo Amida Butsu Namo Amida Butsu Namo Amida Butsu

6
2009
L

B R R R R R R R R R R T T R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R R AR R R R R R R R R R AR R R R R R R

The following is a list of special service years.
If you have a departed relative who has passed away in any of the listed years,
and would like to make arrangements for a memorial service,
please contact Rev. Shibata at 510-508-0292.

KEAEKKEARXEIARKAIARAAIAAIAAAIAIAAIAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAIAAAAAAIAAAIhAhrhhhhhiihiiiik

2016 MEMORIAL SERVICE SCHEDULE

YEAR SERVICE
2015 1% Year
2014 3" Year
2010 7" Year
2004 13" Year
2000 17" Year
1992 25" Year
1984 33" Year
1967 50" Year

1917 100" Year



BERKELEY BUDDHIST TEMPLE
Board of Directors Meeting
September 13, 2016

Attendance: Takashi Nikaidoh, Rev. Shibata, Patty Fujiwara, Lucy Hamai, Kiyoshi Katsumoto, Emiko Katsumoto, Judy Kono, Denise Lapidus, Bradley
Menda, Art Nishimura, Gary Oda, Wayne Sugihara, Karen Sugiyama, Lena Yin.

Proxies: Judy Fujimoto, Ron Hiraga, Don Hamasaki, Emi Nakao, David Ushijima
Takashi Nikaidoh called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM with opening gassho led by Rev. Shibata.
JULY and AUGUST MINUTES were accepted as corrected. MSC J. Kono/L. Yin

MINISTER'S REPORT: Rev. Shibata presented a written report for the period August 10, 2016-September 10, 2016, which included the following
Services, Meetings & Other Activities:

I.  Services, Meetings & Other Activities (August 10, 2016-September 13, 2016)
8/10 — % Day Off (Traveled to Southern California in the Afternoon)
8/11-8/13 — Vacation Days (Southern California)
8/14 — Conducted Funeral Service for Mr. Yoshinori Tanada (BBT); Completed Home Visitation for Temple Member (San Francisco)
8/16-8/18 — Attended Ministers’ Summer Fuken (JSC)
8/21 — Attended Dharma School Teachers’ Meeting (Emeryville)
8/23 — Completed Home Visitation for Temple Member (El Cerrito)
8/28 — Conducted DFS/September Shotsuki Hoyo (BBT)
8/30 — Meeting with Rev. David Matsumoto (JSC)
8/31 — Visitation and Omairi with Rev. Hiroaki Kadono (Minister from Japan), Mrs. Kadono, New IBS Exchange Student, and Mr. Brian
Nagata (BBT)
9/3 — Conducted Funeral Service for Mrs. Ayako Tanaka (Sunset View)
9/4 — No Services
9/9 — College Welcome Dinner (BBT)
9/10 — Conducted 3" Year Memorial Service for Mr. Masami Mayeda (BBT)
9/11 - Conducted Chanting Service/DFS (BBT); Lecture and Book Signing by Rev. Dr. Ken Tanaka (BBT)
9/13 - Visitation to the Temple by Rev. Kiyonobu Kuwahara and Minister from Japan (BBT)

Il. Memorial Announcements
None to Report

lll. Upcoming Events & Activities
9/17 - Attending Funeral Service for Rev. Katsukiyo Shousei Hanayama (Watsonville)
9/18 — Chanting Service/Fall Ohigan (Sensei Blayne Higa Guest Speaking) (BBT); Bay District Jr. YBA Meeting (Alameda)
9/24 — Participating in the Buddhist Temple of Alameda’s Centennial Celebration (Alameda/Oakland)
9/25 — MAs to Conduct Chanting Service/DFS; Guest Speaking at Monterey Peninsula Buddhist Temple
9/28 — Bay District Ministers’ Association Meeting (JSC)
9/29 — Attending Power of Faith Event to Staff Resource Table (Ed Roberts Campus, Berkeley)
10/1 — Conducting Service at the Concord Buddhist Fellowship
10/2 — Chanting Service/DFS/October Shotsuki Hoyo
10/6-10/8 — Attending FBWA Conference (Bellevue, WA)
10/9 — No Chanting Service/BBT Picnic (Crab Cove)

IV. Item for Consideration
1. 2-3 volunteers needed for the Power of Faith Table, Th, 9/29, 4-7p.
Board Approval for the Application of Minister’s Assistant Certification for Bradley Menda MSC L. Hamai/L. Yin
Buddhist Temple of Alameda’s Centennial Celebration
October 16, Berkeley Higashi Hongwaniji 90" Anniversary
Invitation to Submit Registration Fee Receipt by Yuki Otake to Attend FBWA Conference
Invitation/Suggestions for Lay Speakers Program
BCA Calendar Orders ($5 each) due 10/1/16. Move to order 100. MSC J. Kono/E. Kastsumoto

Noupkwn

The temple bought 16 books from Rev. Dr. Tanaka in lieu of orei; these were all sold after his talk. Move to buy 10 additional books for use at the
temple. MSC E. Katsumoto/W. Sugihara.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Satoshi Steimetz issued a written income/expense report for 8/1/16 to 8/31/16. BBWA funds have been transferred to the
temple and will be kept in a separate account. Move to cover all expenses for Rev. Shibata to attend the FBWA conference. MSC K. Katsumoto/L.
Yin

CORRESPONDENCE: Statement from BCA Endowment Foundation. Solicitation for Maya’s Music Therapy Fundraiser on October 9. Thank you
letter from BCA Endowment Foundation for the temple’s contribution to the Hongwanji Earthquake Relief fund.

J-SEl: Family Festival on 9/11.

DHARMA SCHOOL: Theme is chanting for September, October. Halloween party is on 10/14, starting at 545p. Baked potato fundraiser on
October 30 after service.

JR. YBA: Went to Fresno over Labor Day weekend. Sold shave ice at JSEI Family Festival on 9/11
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE: updated 2016-2017 schedule submitted.



PLEDGE/MEMBERSHIP: A report from Mimi Kagehiro and Pat Takeda for September showed that we have 212 members from 151 family units. 82
senior members.

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: Mehdi submitted an estimate for sanding and 3 coats of vanish for 5 doors- $1750. Move to proceed with repairs. MSC
K. Katsumoto/G. Oda

GARDEN MAINTENANCE: Broken potted plant in front of temple. Will not be replaced since it was not part of the temple landscaping (appeared
one day.) Gary will ask the gardener to look into changing the sprinklers next to the Hondo to drip heads.

APARTMENTS: Channing Street fully occupied. Fulton St. Unit 2 (1 bedroom) vacant. Listed for $2000, no smoking, no pets. Reimbursement for
August received

COMMUNITY OUTREACH:

College Welcome Event held on Friday, September 9

Event consisted of a welcome message led by Rev. Shibata followed by an icebreaker, dinner, and trivia.

Approximately 30 individuals attended the event.

Collected email addresses of all attendees and will start sending out information to the group about future temple events.

Several attendees attended Sunday service on September 11.

Thank you to Judy Kono, Lucy Hamai, Mimi Kagehiro, Sadako Delcollo, CJ Dunford, Tara Umemoto, Denise Gervias, Jon Kawamoto, and the
Nikaidoh Family for assisting during the event.

Thank you to Lucy Hamai and Sadako Delcollo for providing baked goods. Upcoming Events Confirmed

Alameda County Food Bank on Saturday, October 1 from 1p-4p. Currently have 20 individuals signed up to participate in the event. Karen
Sugiyama will be the temple leader for the event.

Berkeley Streets on Sunday, October 16 . Will not participate in this event since Stockton BT will be visiting and Eitaikyo service .

Canned Food Drive benefiting the Alameda County Food Bank.
Barrels will be delivered on September 19.
Food collection will take place during the months of October and November.

Walk to Feed the Hungry. Led by CJ Dunford will take place on Saturday, October 15 in San Francisco.
Clothes Drive benefiting St. Vincent de Paul. Clothing collection will take place during the months of January and February.

Future Event Ideas
Japanese Cooking Class for college students
Senior Lunch and Bingo — exploring Friday, 11/11

TAIKO REPORT Taiko will resume during the following dates and times:

Alternate between a lesson one week followed by an open practice.

October: 2, 16, 23, 30

November: 6, 13, 20

December: 4 Possible performance on 12/11 during coffee social and 1/15 at New Year party. Would like to invite Cal Raijin members to temple
picnic and have them perform during the picnic.

OTHER REPORTS

BOARD ELECTIONS: 7 positions are available.

EXECUTIVE BOARD POSITIONS: Religious chair, treasurer, secretary, president positions are open.

PRIVACY POLICY: The donation page is not supposed to be put in the electronic version of the Padma.
ALAMEDA 100" ANNIVERSARY: Move to give $100 to Alameda Buddhist Temple. MSC J. Kono/ K. Katsumoto

NEW BUSINESS
Berkeley Higashi Hongwanji: $100 orei for 90™ Anniversary MSC T.Nikaidoh/P. Fujiwara (by email vote)

Registrar of Voters asked if the Temple can be used as a waystation for 11/2-5. Supplies would be dropped and distributed to the polling centers.
Request denied.

Temple Picnic: Directions will be in the next Padma. A flyer will be handed out at the next service.
Social Hall Sound System: Possibility of getting a wireless mike? The hondo wireless mike can be used. Bradley will try that.

Laptop/Tablet: To use to get email addresses/other information from visitors or prospective members. A board member has an extra one that can
be used.

Denise Lapidus and Lena Yin were thanked for the delicious snacks. Next Month Patty Fujiwara and David Ushijima. The meeting was adjourned at
9:25 PM with closing gassho led by Rev. Shibata.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Fujiwara, recording secretary

* %k k %k k k k k k *k k

(Please contact a Board member is further clarification of these minutes is required.)



Services And Information

Services

Our regular Sunday program begins with a Family
Service at 9:30am. A Dharma talk is available after the
Family Service while Dharma School classes are
convened for students.

Special Services

January 1 Shusho-e New Year's Day Service
February Nehan-e Nirvana Day

March Ohigan Spring Equinox

April Hanamatsuri  Flower Festival

May Gotan-e Birthday of Shinran

July Kangi-e Obon

September Ohigan Autumn Equinox
November Hoonko Shinran Shonin Memorial
December Jodo-e Bodhi Day

December 31 Joya-e Year End Service

A Shotsuki Hoyo (Monthly Memorial) Service is held the
first Sunday of each month.

Dharma School

Our Dharma School (Sunday School) has classes from

preschool through high school. Our teachers are happy
to discuss the appropriate level of spiritual enrichment
for your child.

Monthly Discussions

In our discussions, we strive to experience the Buddha-
Dharma with our entire selves — with our bodies (quiet
sitting and other forms of meditation), voices (chanting
and other liturgy) and minds (study and discussion).

Our sessions focus on ways in which Buddhist teaching
and practice can impact our everyday lives. Each session
will take up a different topic and so you are welcome to
attend any or all sessions.

All interested persons are welcome to attend.

Berkeley Buddhist Temple

Visitor Information

Please feel free to ask any of our greeters for
information. We are here to assist you with whatever
level of participation you may be seeking.

Whether you are here to satisfy a slight interest or to
make a more personal connection, we wish you well and
hope that you will be visiting us again soon.

Membership Information

Membership is open to all who view our Temple as their
religious home and seek the Buddha-Dharma.

To join, complete a membership form, have your name
entered on the membership roll and support the Temple
through a pledge and participation.

To inquire about becoming a member, please speak with
our Membership Chair or Minister.
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Berkeley Buddhist Temple
2121 Channing Way
Berkeley, CA 94704

Office Hours
Monday — Friday
10:00am — 1:00pm

510-841-1356

info@berkeleysangha.org
berkeleysangha.org
facebook.com/BerkeleyBuddhistTemple


http://www.berkeleysangha.org
http://www.facebook.com/BerkeleyBuddhistTemple



